
Invocation 

For good food, good fellowship,  

and every opportunity of service,  

we give you thanks O Lord. Amen 

Notes 

Four Way Test 
of the things we think, say or do. 

1. Is it the truth? 

2. Is it fair to all concerned? 

3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

Paul Harris Fellows 

Jack Clayton 1980 

Hugo Ehrke 1983 

Bert Holds 1983 

Jim Milne 1985 

Jack Walker 1986 

Bill Cruickshank 1990 

Murray Norton PDG 1990 

Glen Eden PDG 1992 

Syd Harvie 1996 

Ron Heading 1998 

John Holds 2000 

Brian Moodie 2002 

Vin Higgins 2002 

John Lewis 2002 

Keith Sichler 2003 

Peter Reid 2004 

Rowley Fenwick 2005 

Keith Wilson 2008 

Perry Eden 2008 

Rob Walton 2008 

Tim Clements 2009 

Alistair Stevenson 2010 

Clinton Garrett 2011 

Attendance and Apologies 

If you are unable to attend a club meeting or function, 

your apology can be made to Sergeant Jack Odgers by 

calling  8645 8476 prior to 12 noon on the day of the 

meeting. Your make up of attendance is important to 

our Club and may be submitted 14 days before, after, 

or on the same day as the Club meeting. 

CLUB PRESIDENT 

Soto Stuppos 

CLUB  SECRETARY 

Michele Hart 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

Eric Russell 

WORLD PRESIDENT 

Kalyan Banerjee 

Our Meetings 

Tuesdays, 6 pm for 6:30 pm 

EYRE HOTEL, Playford Avenue, WHYALLA 5600 

Postal Address 

PO Box 269, WHYALLA 5600 

Email (Secretary) 

jandmhart@ozemail.com.au 

Website 

www.whyalla.rotaryaust.org 



The Rotary Club of Whyalla 

An association of business & professional people committed 

to the enjoyment of each others company in the undertaking 

of Humanitarian Projects. 

PRESIDENT - Soto Stuppos 

IMMED. PAST PRESIDENT - Jack Odgers. SECRETARY - Michele Hart.  

TREASURER - Keith Sichler. MENTOR - Glen Eden. 

PRESIDENT ELECT - Jane Owens          

Other Rotary Club Meetings 

WHYALLA NORRIE   Monday 7.00 pm, City Pearl Restaurant. 

PORT LINCOLN     Tuesday 6:30 pm, Ravendale Sports Complex 

PORT AUGUSTA       Wednesday 6:30 pm, Hotel Flinders 

PORT PIRIE      Thursday 6:15 pm, Golf Club 

Membership 

Lyn Braid (Heavy Haulage Admin) John Cagney (Pharmacy) 

Tim Clements (Access Equip. Hire) John Davis (Disability Services) 

David Dunn (Corporate Services) Glen Eden (Insurance) 

Michele Hart (Banking Retail) Vin Higgins (Dry Cleaning) 

John Holds (Pharmacy) Brian Moodie (Electrical) 

Cheryl Norton (Mental Health Services) Jack Odgers (Bicycle Retail) 

Jane Owens (Disability Services) Jari Peltonen (Metallurgy) 

Kim Sherlock (Training & Development) Keith Sichler (Banking Retail) 

Soto Stuppos (Accountancy) Kerre Willsher (Nursing Education) 

Jim Pollock (Honorary) Rosemary Hepworth (Honorary) 

SERGEANT 
Jack Odgers 

ROTARY 
INFORMATION 
Glen Eden 

ATTENDANCE 
Brian Moodie 

BULLETIN 
Keith Sichler 
Jane Owens 

Local Contact 
Soto Stuppos 

Club HISTORY 
Vin Higgins 

LOCAL CONTACT 
DIRECTORY 
Soto Stuppos 

Mentor 
Glen Eden 

PUBLIC RELATIONS 
 

Webmaster 
Jari Peltonen 

PROGRAM 
David Dunn 

PAVILION 
Jack Odgers 

YOUTH/YOUTH 
PROTECTION 

Mobile catering 
unit 
Brian Moodie 
Soto Stuppos 



Coming Up 

 Next Week 

03/07/12 

Following Week 
07/07/12 

Chairman Cheryl Norton MC John Holds 

GUEST SPEAKER  Soto & Jane 

TOPIC  Back and beyond. 

Vote of Thanks Keith Sichler - 

Stewards Keith S & John D. Club Members 

Rotary Information 

Reach Within to Embrace Humanity 

R 
otary clubs around the globe have many things in common, including a 
commitment to service. Here’s a roundup of recent club activities 
worldwide: 

 

Afghanistan 

After 5,000 vaccine carriers from Rotary International were delivered to 
Afghanistan, a ceremony was held in January at which the deputy minister of 
public health thanked Rotary for its work to eradicate polio in the country – one 
of three where the disease remains endemic. Officials from the World Health 
Organization, UNICEF, and USAID attended, and Rotary’s International PolioPlus 
Committee Chair Robert S. Scott, Pakistan PolioPlus Committee Chair Aziz 
Memon, and two members of the Rotary Club of Kabul received recognition. 

Turkey 

Breast cancer is the most common form of the disease among women in 
Turkey, accounting for 24% of all cases. But diagnoses and survival rates differ 
in urban and rural areas; in less-developed regions, most cases are not 
diagnosed until the late stages, and more people die within five years of 
diagnosis than in developed regions. Rotarians in District 2440 are working with 
District 6780 (Tennessee, USA) on a Health, Hunger and Humanity Grant project 
to educate women about breast health and early detection of breast cancer. 
The effort focuses on areas of Izmir Province that the Turkish Ministry of Health 
has identified as medically underserved. 

Reach Within to Embrace Humanity 

TONIGHTS PROGRAM 

Meeting No. 2899 
Tuesday 26th June 2012 

Chairman Soto Stuppos 

Guest Speaker  

TOPIC Club Visioning Results 

Vote of Thanks  

Stewards Everyone 

LAST WEEK 
 

Chairman Kerre Willsher 

Attendance 10/16 = 65% 

Apologies Vin Higgins, Kym Sherlock, Cheryl Norton. 

GUESTS Peter Peppin, Paul Freimanis & Perry Eden. 

Thought for the Week 
The task ahead is never greater than the power behind us. 



Presidents Remarks - . 

 Our Changeover will be at the Golf Club on Sat. 7th July. 
That’s 19 days, but I’m still not counting! Please RSVP to 
Secretary Michele. 

 Whyalla Norrie Changeover is 30th June at City Pearl. 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 
 Nil. 

Highlights 
►David Dunn held his first ever garage sale on the weekend with a start time 
of 9:30 am. People started arriving at 7:30 pm and apparently he ‘sold a few 
things’. ►Jane had a good time at the ‘Male out day’ but her highlight was 
watching Keith and Soto test their knowledge playing Spicks and Specks on her 
IPad.  ►Michele went to Clare for a murder mystery an had a great time. 
►Glen’s highlight was doing Meals On Wheels with Brian.  ►John Cagney had 
a good time in Adelaide visiting ‘The Greek’ restaurant and the Casino. 

REPORTS 
 Tim & sue attended the Roxby Districts Changeover last weekend. The club 

now has 20 members-an increase of 10 from last year. 

 Tim also subscribes to the comment that often our Rotary banners are 
upside down. We put ‘Rotary’ at the top, which often means that they do 
not progress to the message underneath. It was suggested that the message 
be placed at the top and the Roray logo etc at the bottom. That way people 
would get the message first and associate it with Rotary at the end. Food for 
thought. 

 Jane thanked everyone for supporting the Male-Out Men’s Health day 
atUniSA on the weekend. Our stand supported Australian Rotary Health. 

 John Holds spoke on the Men’s Shed concept raised in a recent letter to the 
editor. John metioned that there is a need for something like this in Whyalla 
and that the Mens Shed is a nationally recognised brand. Whyalla has the 
potentional but there are some hurdles to its establishment. The key as 
always, is finding that core of people who are dedicated and sufficiently 
committed to its ongoing viability. 

Reach Within to Embrace Humanity 

Last week 

RAFFLE 
 Raised $63 and the two prizes were won by Jari and Tim. 

Sergeant  - Jack. 
►A good laugh at the sergeants expense this week as Sgt Jack began by 
fining anyone who did not acknowledge him at the bar earlier in the evening. 
Given the number of people fined, we began to wonder whether Jack was at 
the same bar and pub we were! ►We all know that it is in the interests of 
good fellowship that we each sit in a different spot each week. Trouble is 
that the 3 Musketeers, David, Keith and John D all moved seats only to find 
themselves sitting together on the opposite side of the room. 

GUEST SPEAKER  
Peter Peppin - Council CEO. 

Peter is the recently appointed CEO of the Whyalla City 
Council. His background makes him and excellent addition 
to our fair city. Peter has spent the last 10 years as CEO in 
councils in the Adelaide Hills and he has also spent time in 
industrial cities such as Townsville (6y), Salisbury (6y) 
Melbourne  (Broadmeadows) 4 y and now Whyalla as well 
as living in Mt. Isa. He is a Bachelor of Economics, is a 
Certified Practicing Accountant (CPA) and also has a 
Company Directors Diploma. These are impeccable 
credentials; the only downside being that he is a West 
Coast Eagles supporter as he was living in Perth at the time 
of their AFL debut. 

Some of the qualities which Peter has are that he has an aptitude as a 
change manager, is resilient, and has a business focus on infrastructure and 
economic development.  

His priorities are to improve the general appearance of Whyalla to make it a 
more attractive tourist stop and place to live, improve the infrastructure of 
the city, strengthen its economic development base and tap into the events 
tourism market. 

All of which should make him a good fit for Whyalla. 

Reach Within to Embrace Humanity 

Last week 

Peter Peppin 


